
GRAND JUNCTION LIQUOR LICENSING AUTHORITY 

MINUTES 

June 1, 2022 

 
I. Call to Order 

 
The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m. Those present were Hearing Officer 
Sam D. Starritt, City Attorney John Shaver and Deputy City Clerk Janet Harrell. 

 
II. License Renewal Applications 

 

1. Cerca Trova Southwest Restaurant Group, LLC dba Outback Steakhouse, 
2432 Hwy 6 & 50, Grand Junction, CO 81505, Hotel & Restaurant 

2. Brightstar Golf Redlands Mesa, LLC dba The Golf Club at Redlands 
Mesa, 2325 W Ridges Blvd, Grand Junction, CO 81507, Hotel & 
Restaurant/Optional Premises x5 

3. J & K Enterprises, Inc. dba Citrola's, 759 Horizon Drive, Units M, N, and 
O, Grand Junction, CO 81506, Hotel & Restaurant 

4. City of Grand Junction dba Las Colonias Amphitheater, 925 Struthers 
Avenue, Grand Junction, CO 81501, Lodging & Entertainment 

 
Hearing Officer Starritt read renewals 1 – 4 into the record and verified with Ms. 
Harrell the applications were in order. Hearing Officer Starritt asked if anyone 
was present to speak against the applications, there was no one. The renewals 
were approved. 
 

III. License Renewal Applications with Late Filing 
 

1. Axeology Group, LLC dba Axeology, 2487 Industrial Blvd, Unit 6, Grand 
Junction, CO 81505, Beer & Wine - 32 days late 
 

Hearing Officer Starritt read a letter explaining the late filing into the record 
(attached) and verified with Ms. Harrell the application was in order. He found 
good cause for the late filing and approved the renewal. 
 

IV. Other Business 
 

Safeway Stores 46, Inc. submitted Modification of Premises applications to 
increase the alcohol shelving for Safeway Store #2625 (681 Horizon Drive, 
Grand Junction, CO 81506) and Safeway Store #1533 (2901 Patterson Road, 
Grand Junction, CO 81504) and requested the survey requirement be waived as 
the additional shelving would be a minimal change and would not affect the 
licensed premises footprint. Hearing Office Starritt approved the request. 

 
V. Adjournment 

 
The meeting adjourned at 2:15 p.m. 



Axeology
2487 Industrial Blvd
Grannd Junction, CO 81505
(970)-812-5445
travis@throwaxeology.com

May 19th. 2022

To Whom it may concern,

I am writing this letter to explain the tardiness for which my re-registration for the Liquor License

was submitted. We had some damage to our mail box which I assume resulted in the loss of our

re-submission packet. I reached out to the county clerk in the week of the 1 6th of May and they

emailed me over the docs needed to fill out and a link to pay the state on-line. I f there are any

questions regarding this please use my information below to contact me.

Travis Ridley

CEO, Axeology

970-812-7669

travis@throwaxeology.com


